
Atmos Energy Deferred 2021 Winter Weather Event Costs 

On March 24, 2022, the Kansas Corporation Commission (KCC) approved a settlement agreement 
outlining how Atmos Energy will recover $102 million in extraordinary costs incurred during last 
February’s winter storm. The utility, like others regulated by the KCC, was ordered to do everything 
possible to continue providing natural gas service to its customers, defer the charges, and then 
develop a plan to allow customers to pay the unusually high costs over time to minimize the financial 
impact. 

Under the terms of the settlement, Atmos will apply for Securitized Utility Tariff Bonds to obtain the 
most favorable financing to reduce costs to ratepayers. The 2021 Kansas Legislature passed the 
Utility Financing and Securitization Act, which allows utilities to use securitized bonds to pay for 
extraordinary costs at more favorable terms than traditional financing. The KCC will review the plan 
to ensure the lowest possible bond costs will be passed on to customers. The application and review 
process could take six to eight months.  

On October 13, 2022, The Commission approved the settlement and financing order pertaining to 
the securitization process. Atmos was given authorization to issue securitized bonds to recover 
$92.7 million in deferred costs and associated carrying costs. The use of securitization allows 
customers to pay for the extraordinary costs over a longer period of time than traditional methods - 
easing monthly bill impacts.  

The exact amount Atmos customers would see on their monthly bills could not be determined until 
the bonds were issued due to variables such as term and interest rate based on current market 
conditions. When the bonds were issued, the monthly charge for residential customers was 
determined to be $6.49 per month over 10 years beginning in July 2023. The monthly charge for 
other rate classes can be found on the company's website. 

The Commission emphasized it was in the public interest for Atmos to incur the extraordinary costs 
to ensure the integrity of the gas system and ensure continuous service to its customers.  
“A lesser response could have resulted in catastrophic property damage and serious public safety 
implications, including potential loss of life. When extraordinary costs are unavoidable and 
necessary to benefit the public, it is in the public interest to allow recovery of such costs.”  

The order states that any proceeds received by Atmos from ongoing federal or state investigations 
into market manipulation, price gouging or civil suits will be passed on to customers.  

Links to additional information:  
The Commission order issued March 24, 2022 
The Commission order issued October 13, 2022 
The complete Docket 21-ATMG-333-GIG 

https://estar.kcc.ks.gov/estar/ViewFile.aspx/20220324102715.pdf?Id=a5b88cfd-87b2-4f84-8f1a-1753cf72b2f8
https://estar.kcc.ks.gov/estar/ViewFile.aspx/22-538_Order_Approving_Unanimous_Settlement_Agreement.pdf?Id=aafadfba-968c-4bcb-9855-a314508d0d99
https://estar.kcc.ks.gov/estar/portal/kscc/PSC/DocketDetails.aspx?DocketId=f2938a5e-bc9c-43bd-8d23-8a5bf9063305
https://www.atmosenergy.com/static/2ac3648750e92e73c14643fa67742cf1/Q-A%20Regarding%20Kansas%20Securitization%20-%20WESCR,%20July%202023.pdf



